

Office of Mayor George V. Harvie City of Delta



November 25, 2021

Julie Chadwick, Executive Director Deltassist Family & Community Services Society 9097 120 Street Delta, BC V4C 6R7

Dear Ms. Chadwick,

Re: Additional Funding for Seniors Counselling Program

Further to your letter of September 29, 2021, I am pleased to advise that, at the November 22, 2021 Executive Meeting, Delta Council approved your request for additional funding of \$40,000 to support Deltassist's Seniors Counselling Program in 2022.

We understand that demand for counselling services has increased significantly during the pandemic and want to ensure that Delta's seniors continue to have access to these important services. The requested funding will be included in Deltassist's service agreement for 2022.

Delta Council appreciates the services provided by Deltassist and the critical supports it has provided to many people in the Delta community throughout the pandemic, and is pleased to provide this additional support.

Yours truly,

George V. H

George V. Harvie

Mayor

cc: Sean McGill, City Manager

Mel Cheesman, Director of Corporate Services